
The View from the Top -  Debbie & Larry Starkey, Chapter Directors 

Welcome to Chapter CA1Z. A wonderful 

group of people who just happen to ride motor-

cycles. We are part of the Gold Wing Road 

Riders Association ( GWRRA ) located in the 

beautiful hills of Temecula, CA. Scattered 

throughout California are 25 of the finest 

GWRRA Chapters, each filled with fun loving 

individuals sharing a common bond, a love of 

riding their motorcycles and dedicated to our 

motto of "Friends for Fun, Safety and Knowl-

edge".  

 

GWRRA is the world's largest single marquee social organization for owners 

and riders of Honda Gold Wings and Valkyrie motorcycles - and some would 

say, the largest family. Founded in 1977, GWRRA has grown to over 80,000 

members in 53 countries. Over 800 active Chapters are managed by over 4,000 

volunteer leaders working with members to foster safe, enjoyable riding while 

also working to improve the public image of motorcycling. 

 

We frequently ride to some of the most interesting places imaginable, while 

taking care of each other during those rides. We go on rides through twisty 

mountain roads as well as  highway rides to other destinations throughout Cali-

fornia, Arizona, Nevada and beyond, all the time taking care of each and every 

rider. 

 

Maybe you're just getting into motorcycle touring, or just getting back to it after 

many years' absence. You've been on short distance rides around town  and now 

want to ride cross-state or cross country. CA1Z is where to be with riders like 

you, friends you can ride with.  

 

Come and join us at our regular Chapter Gathering on the first Saturday of each 

month at the Hometown Buffet located at 40390 Margarita Road   Breakfast is 

at 8:00 a.m., followed by our Gathering at 9:00 a.m. So, on behalf of the offi-

cers, staff and members of our Chapter, we welcome you to come for a visit and 

discover how much fun and camaraderie you can enjoy as part of  the ñZò  

family.  

 

Larry and Debbie Starkey 

Chapter Director 

March 2010 
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Saint Patrick's Day Trivia - 

                         1. When was St. Patrick born?  
                        2. What did St. Patrick supposedly do to help Ireland?  
                        3. Where and when was St. Patrick's Day first celebrated in America?  
                        4. Where is the largest parade held in America?  
                        5. How can one find a leprechaun?  
                        6. How long does it take to fly from Chicago to Dublin?  
  

                                     Irish Coffee 
 
 

Page 3 

1 shot Irish Whiskey  
1 tbsp Sugar  
6 oz. Coffee  
Whipped Cream for garnish   
Pre-warm a stemmed glass. Add the whiskey. 
Add the sugar and stir in the coffee.  
Float the whipped cream on top.  
Drink the coffee through the cream.  
Do not stir after adding the cream.  



The Front of the Herd -  Larry and Debbie Starkey, Chapter Directors  

Chapter Z...... 

  

My, my, my we are at it again.  One month into to the new district 

game and we have collected 2 mascots and going after 2 

more.  You all are so amazing!  A new year, a new game and more 

fun.  That is what it is all about.  Debbie and I cannot express 

enough the fun we are having this year.  Without the dedication 

and the camaraderie within our chapter this would never hap-

pen.  We must remember that not only are chapter visits recog-

nized but events as well.  Multiple visits, multiple events, multiple 

miles, multiple stealings equal VICTORY and tons of fun with our 

chapter families. 

  

Make sure that you check out the Website that John has worked very hard on. It improves each and every 

day with new links and appeal (By the way, Great Job).  John, Mark and Larry worked on getting the "Sign 

Up For a Ride" link on the computer and it is up and running.  We are so excited about our new link.  You 

can even sign up for a staff meeting!   We are encouraging each and everyone of you to sign up for a ride/

meeting and try the new feature.  Oh by the way, you can also see who is going and who is leading.  Phe-

nomenal!!  For those of you that do not have the Internet capability no worries.  Just give one of us a shout 

and we will add you on.  We want everyone to participate in their own capacity.  Under no given circum-

stances will anyone be left behind. 

  

If you have not checked the calendar recently our ride to Santa Maria which is an overnighter has been post-

poned until April. (Details to come)  Why you say, because the herd would like to pay a visit to our friends 

in Lompoc and San Luis Obispo at their Rally's.  We must go in full force to accomplish our mis-

sion.  Be very very quiet we are hunting rabbits, bears, tigers, cows, and crows, they will never know we are 

coming until it is too late. 

  

March, what a month, there is a lot on the calendar but the big one is Rally in the Valley, guess what hap-

pens there?  You got it! The herd shows up in full force again.  Shall I say more.... 

  

Everything we do is all in fun and we truly look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at each and 

every function.  By car or by bike it does not matter.  Without the inspiration, dedication and support from 

each of you our chapter would not succeed.  Let's play as much as we can and have a great time.  Life is 

short. 

  

Remember "The Bend in the road is not the End of the Road unless you miss the turn". 

  

Have a great month and Happy Belated Valentine's Day. 

  

Larry and Debbie Starkey 

Chapter Directors 
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Following that DCOY  -  Danny and Ginger Merritt, Chapter COY  

WOW! What fun we have been having these last two months. Letôs see, we have been following Bob 

Sutherland around the southern part of California (your DCOY) and Danny has been portraying ñSu-Lin 

on a Stickò Watch out these two are on a role and Iôm a little worried just what these two will do next!  

 

Bob did give us a scare in February, he came over to our house to help Danny and we ended up spending 

the day at Inland Valley Hospital. We are VERY glad to know that after all BOB is doing GOOD. This 

month as Bob goes to visit Dale in So. Carolina and bring home that wonderful bike Danny and I will have 

to keep an eye on Su-Lin. Donôt worry Bob we will make sure that she stays out of trouble and that she 

goes to work. Oh yea if Su-Lin should have a party while your away will be chaperones for you. Ha Ha. 

Donôt worry Dad we will take care of Mom for you. 

 

Ride Safe Danny and Ginger 

DCOYñ Bob and Su-Lin, District COY 

Well gang, here it is, time for another article from your DCOY couple. This month we didnôt have to be harassed by the princess or 

her co-hort to get in an article. We were late all by ourselves. 

I think that this month we would like to address not just couples but the membership as a whole. I feel that all chapter members 

have a bond with each other. Where do you find or see this bond materialize? Most of the time it occurs when a member falls ill or 

suffers a loss. 

There is an outpouring of love and generosity towards the affected party by the chapter members and more so by the members who 

are the closest to them. This is nothing new in our society, itôs happening everywhere. 

I had a conversation with a chapter couple the other day where they basically stated that at one point in their lives they had it all. 

They worked hard for all that they had but when the economy took a dive so did their lives. They felt that they had that right, and 

they did. 

At the same time they belonged to a chapter that didnôt care about their wealth and the amount of their toys. What mattered was 

that they wanted to belong. So the last statement made was that they didnôt want to return to high society where STATUS was a 

measure of ones worth. The real people are all within the Ca. Dist. Of GWRRA. That made us feel warm and fuzzy all over. 

We feel that we have the best friends and status by being part of GWRRA. We donôt look or seek glory. We only look for a good 

time and more friends to make to have a good time with. 

There are stories always being published in ñWing Worldò about the good things and all the help one receives when in need. Thatôs 

what we do. Thatôs who we are. You wonôt find that in the ranks of High Society. 

 

So today we go forward to be with friends; to make new friends; and, to help out anyone who needs assistance. 

 

Thanks for being our friends, 

Aloha Nui, 

 

Bob and Su-lin Sutherland 

DCOY 2009 - 2010 

 

             Cont. on Pg 6 
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Who has the Mascot -  Mark and Kelly Gifford, Chapter ACDõs 

Wow what's up with the weather? One weekend we are freezing and the next we can break out all of summer 
stuff.  But it sure makes for beautiful riding.  With that in mind we hope that everyone makes sure their bike is in tip-
top riding condition.   
  
     Mascot, Mascot who has the Mascot?  The new game that we are playing is turning out to be fun!!  It's not just 
visiting the other Chapter's and stealing their Mascot, you have to have the most members there and THEN see if 
your Chapter drove the most miles THEN you can have their Mascot.  Chapter (R) came and got ours at our February 
gathering but it was short lived, Larry made sure that we got him back the very next day. Thank you guys for making 
that trip so early  
on Super Bowl Sunday.  I believe that now we have a total of 3 Chapter's Mascots  in our herd. 
Hopefully we can get more. So on that note if you want to help us obtain more Mascots please sign up for Chapter 
visits, the more people we get to go the better chance we have to get the Mascot and at the end of this year Chapter 
Z will WIN!! 
  
     If you have not heard, our NEW web-site is just wonderful.  You can sign up for rides, check  
out who else has signed up, and even leave a comment if you wish, we hope that you will check it out and use it.   
  
     So we are already in March, the Tour Committee is working hard to plan out our rides.  If 
there is one that you would like to see on the Calendar please make sure you let the Tour 
Committee know in enough time to get it one there. 
  
    Remember to LOVE, LAUGH & RIDE SAFE 
  
    ~Mark & Kelly Gifford~ 

Not my House  -  Bob Sutherland, District COY 

In addition to the attached Dist News Ltr, I would like to thank the chapter for their concern in reference to my recent stay in quar-

ters not deemed to be my house.  I did not wish to be out done by the pumpkin twins. Hell they donôt owned those bikes any longer 

so I guess I cant call them that anymore. 

 

I want to thank our chapter couple (Danny & Ginger) for being there for me by providing transportation and the several food runs 

they made so I didnôt waste away in the hospital; Our CD (Larry) also for the food and coffee runs he made. These people made it 

easy for me to get by. I thank my wife for being there for me. All the cards and phone calls that I received were welcomed. I do 

apologize to those who learned of my plight several days later. It was by my request that my event didnôt get out without first 

knowing what really happened. 

 

Thanks again 

 

Bob Sutherland 

Page 6 Zebra Express 



Very Much Appreciated  -  John & Linda Boman, Chapter ACDõs 

Hello Chapter Z Friends.  We hope that you are all doing well.  Linda and I thought that this month's article 

should be about fun.  Since the GWRRA motto is :FRIENDS FOR FUN, SAFETY AND KNOWLEDGE,   

We decided to focus on FUN.  Many of us join organizations for different reasons and almost always, good 

friendships are the result.  What better way to have fun than with your friends. The California District web-

site described the GWRRA as:  A social/fraternal organization formed for the pleasure, recreation, safety, 

exchange of information, coordination of common motorcycle efforts, promotion of camaraderie and 

friendship of its members......  Our hope is that you sign up for some of the many rides that our tour com-

mittee has put together.  More often than not, we end up having more fun than we thought we would 

have.  Chapter visits always produces some unexpected fun.  Come with us sometime.  You will get 

hooked.  Dinner rides are always a tummy favorite.  You may end up finding a new personal favorite res-

taurant to enjoy with your friends.  Last month at lunch and a movie, we went to Woods Ranch Barbe-

cue.  Linda and I can't wait to go back!  Something new on the calendar are the Dessert Rides.  While we 

have not had a chance to go yet, I think this will be a great time to indulge a bit with our chapter 

friends.  Lastly, check out all the overnighters.  Talk about having fun, this will be an awesome time to get 

into some clean mischief.    

The point is, ask your friends to join you on one of our rides or events.  Better yet, ask someone in the chap-

ter that you want to get to know better to join you. You will make their day, and make some new friends in 

the process.  Life is too short to let it slip away without enjoying some good times and fellowship with 

those you care about...     

Ride Safe, and be Safe.  

John & Linda Boman 

Assistant Chapter Directors 

Membership News -  Don Wilson, Membership Coordinator 

  

I recently read an article and would like to quote just a small part of what I read  

 

I am sure this does not apply to chapter Z. It was from the GWRRA Customer Service 

 

E-mail on Feb 1. ñMembers who have joined for a year and went to a Chapter gathering 

and never were greeted, welcomed or talked to! Can you imagine? What was your first gath-

ering like? How many  FRIENDS have you made since joining GWRRA? Are you welcoming 

the new folks who come to visit us? Are you part of helping the Newbieôs  find their lifetime 

friends as you have found? I sincerely hope the answer is YES!ò 

 

KEEP RIDING AND HAVING ñFUNò 

 

Don 
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Making a Difference Togetherñ  Steve Mason, Assistant Chapter Educator 

We are making a Difference together. 

Motorcycle safety preparation tips can lead to safer rides  
ᴆᴬ ᴡᴫ ᴬᴡᴥᴝ ᴬᴧ ᴟᴧ ᴧᴮᴝᴪ ᴫᴧᴥᴝ ᴪᴭᴤᴝᴫ ᴧᴞ ᴬᴠᴝ ᴪᴧᴙᴜ- ᴊᴧᴬᴧᴪᴛᴱᴛᴤᴡᴦᴟ ᴡᴫ ᴙ ᴞᴭᴦ+ ᴝᴰᴛᴡᴬᴡᴦᴟ ᴙᴦᴜ ᴨᴪᴙᴛᴬᴡᴛᴙᴤ ᴯᴙᴱ ᴬᴧ ᴟᴝᴬ ᴙᴪᴧᴭᴦᴜ- ״ᴭᴬ ᴡᴬMᴫ ᴦᴧᴬ 
without its risks. Fortunately, the majority of those risks can be avoided. Some tips to consider, to help ensure a safe 
and enjoyable riding season.  
Physical and Mental Preparedness Often overlooked, these are very important aspects of motorcycle safety. Operating a 
motorcycle safely is much more physically and mentally demanding than driving a car. Are you physically able to ride 
safely? Are you mentally prepared to ride and concentrate on the riding tasks? Many things can impair either or both. It 
would be impossible to list all things that could impair your abilities. The key is to be aware of your physical and mental 
condition and save the ride for later if there is anything that could substantially impair you. Your life may depend on it. 
When most people hear the term "riding gear," they think of things that will lessen injury in the case of a fall. While that 
is a big part of it, riding gear can and should be used to help keep you from falling in the first place. Proper riding gear 
is used to maintain comfort as well as provide crash protection. Discomfort can actually cause a fall.  
At a minimum, the following are recommended:  
Æ A helmet approved by DOT. It should fit snugly but not be too tight. It is required by the law in California and many 
other states. 
Æ A long-sleeved shirt or jacket, snug at the wrists and long pants 
Æ Full-fingered gloves 
Æ Eye protection --  goggles, a face-shield or glasses.  
Æ Sturdy footwear, preferably leather and, preferably, over the ankle. Tailor your riding gear to the conditions you will 
encounter.  
Make Sure Your Motorcycle is Ready Being ready physically and mentally ready to ride is only part of the preparation. You 
need to make sure your motorcycle is ready, too. You should perform a quick, overall inspection of your motorcycle be-
fore each ride. To do this, use what is referred to as the T-CLOCK inspection.  
T - Tires and wheels Check your tires for proper air pressure, tread depth, cracks, bulges or embedded objects. Check 
wheels for dents, cracks and roundness; spokes for proper tightness or missing spokes. Check bearings and seals for 
signs of failure.  
C - Controls Check all levers to make sure they are not broken, bent, cracked or loose including the condition and routing 
of control cables. They should move freely, have no sharp angles and be long enough to not interfere with steering. 
Hoses should be in good condition and not interfere with steering. Check the throttle, as well. 
L - Lights and electrical Check your battery. Make sure the terminals are clean, electrolyte fluid is sufficient and it is prop-
erly secured. Check your headlight for operation, cracks and aim. Check all other lights and reflectors for operation, 
cracks and fastening. Check wiring for frays; clean connections and proper routing.  
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O - Oil and fluids Check oil and fluid levels, including brake and clutch fluid, coolant and gasoline including reservoirs and 
hoses.  
C - Chassis Check the condition of the frame for cracks, dents or bends. Check forks and shocks for free travel and proper 
adjustment. Check chain or belt for proper tension, lubrication and wear. Check all fasteners, bolts and cotter pins.  
K - Kickstand Check the side and center stands for cracks or bends, that they spring into place and the tension is sufficient 
to hold them.  
ᴆᴬ ᴫᴧᴭᴦᴜᴫ ᴤᴡᴣᴝ ᴙ ᴤᴧᴬ ᴬᴧ ᴜᴧ+ ᴙᴦᴜ ᴡᴬ ᴯᴧᴦMᴬ ᴟᴭᴙᴪᴙᴦᴬᴝᴝ ᴨᴪᴧᴚᴤᴝᴥᴫ ᴯᴡᴤᴤ ᴦᴧᴬ ᴧᴛᴛᴭᴪ- ᴆᴬ ᴯᴡᴤᴤ+ ᴠᴧᴯᴝᴮᴝᴪ+ ᴟᴡᴮᴝ ᴱᴧᴭ ᴙ ᴚᴝᴬᴬᴝᴪ ᴛᴠᴙᴦᴛᴝ ᴧᴞ ᴨᴪᴝ,
venting something serious from happening. Ride safe and have fun with your friends on the highways and byways of Amer-
ica. 
I want to thank John Garrett for the use of this article. This is a subject matter that is dear to my heart, and with the riding 
season coming upon us, (In Southern CA, riding season is almost year round, but as it warms up, more and more of us will 
be riding a lot more often) I just wanted to get this information out and fresh in our minds. 
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A Word from the Herd  

CA1-M ð  Bake Sale ð  March 14, 2010  -  Hidden Valley Golf Course 

CA1-S ð  Leprechaun Fun ð  March 20, 2010 

CA1-R ð12th annual  - Rally in the Valley, March 26-28. Primm Valley, NV 

CA1-Q ð Rendeavous, April 25, 2010. Check in 8 to 10:30am 

Winger Family Beach PartyðRegion F Rally. May 27 to 30, 2010.  Orange County Hilton Hotel 

 

GWRRA WEBSITES  
CA1-Z Website/Activity Calendar     www.gwrra-ca1z.org 

California District       www.gwrra-ca.org 

Southwest Region       www.gwrra-regionl.org 

National        www.gwrra.org 

 

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS  
Vince and Pam welcomed to their Family:  

Tripp Skyler Payne  

Born on 2-10-2010 at 10:22am  

Weighing in at 7lbs 12oz  

 

Making a Difference Togetherñ  Steve Mason, Assistant Chapter Educator 



 

 The Leadership Training Divisionôs Summit 2010: 

Talk About Change 

We are very pleased to share with you the excitement created by the GWRRA Leader-

ship Training Summit this past January in Phoenix, Arizona. Arizona Ninety-four dis-

trict and Region Leadership Trainers from across the U.S. and Canada attended this 

two-day training seminar. The purpose of this event was to educate our Leaders on 

how to get back to the basics of GWRRA in order to create a FUN and exciting ex-

perience for all Members. The excitement and enthusiasm this Summit generated was 

incredible. I had intended on writing an entire article describing it, I would like to instead share the arti-

cle, on page 7 of the March Wing World Magazine. Thank you to all who attended! 

 

Enjoy the Ride, 

Melissa Eason 
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Leadership Training - Melissa Eason, Executive Director 

Whereõs Hugo? - Melissa Eason, Executive Director 

Thereôs another great reason to visit the District website at http://www.gwrra-ca.org: 

Hugo is hiding somewhere in the District newsletter and if youôre the first to find him, 

you win! Whoôs Hugo, you ask? Well, the California District now has itôs own mas-

cot, Hugo Mammoth. Each month, a miniature image of Hugo will be hidden in the 

District newsletter. Be the first to locate that image and report back to District, and 

youôll earn ten free tickets for the Grand Prize Drawing at the California District 

Rally. To look for Hugo, just logon to the District website and click on the Newsletter 

link. To report a ñsighting,ò send an email, which includes the issue month, page 

number, and approximate location of Hugo to: terri.riolo@yahoo.com. Each month the location of Hugo and 

the name of the lucky winner will be published in the District newsletter. So get busy, Froggies. Letôs show 

ôem show itôs done as the  Mammoth hunt be-gins.   

Advertise with CA1-Z 
 

Business card   $50.00 annually 

  1/2 page      $100.00 annually 

                                      Full page          $150.00 annually or $15.00 per month 



District DirectorsñBill and Rene Johnson 

Well gang, weôre off and running, and what an aggressive start we are having. With the Officers Certifica-

tion Program (OCP) just kicking off, and the Mascot games coming into full swing, everyone seems to be 

very busy even in this very wet winter we are having. This is a great time to get your bike and body into 

shape for the upcoming riding season which is just around the corner. But it looks like a lot of you are al-

ready ñout and aboutò.  

 

   How is the Mascot game going you ask? All I can say is WOW. I had no idea they would come back to 

life this strong - this fast. I have seen several photoôs of captures and read many newsletter articles that indi-

cate your having some fun with it, and thats what its all about. Iôve even heard one chapter bragging about 

having already collecting 5 mascots, and we are still in the first month of the game. Its amazing how a little 

stuffed animal can bring so many friends together. What better way to spend a cold wet winter weekend 

than to go visit a sister chapter and share a cup of coffee and some laughs with them. Add some bragging 

rights and you have the start of a great riding season. If you were worried about not having anything to do 

this year, just check out any of the GWRRA calendars out there, and jump in on a ride.  

 

   While Iôm at it, I want to ask you to keep your eyes open for those crazy folk wearing the rust colored 

shirts at your chapter events. They are your District representatives that are doing a great job supporting our 

chapters across the state. Most wear many hats as Chapter and District staff, some wear chapter and district 

colors as they do. All do it because we love our California family. They are your educators, treasurers, 

COY/IOY repôs, and trainers, all doing what they do just to share the GWRRA motto. Besides, weôre hav-

ing a blast doing it.  

 

  At a recent COY/IOY presentation at CA2W, I was honored to sit amongst members from 4 different 

chapters all attempting to steal their Mascot (talk about getting friends together on a cold wet Saturday...). 

As I was helping count up the points to see who won, I noted that there were 18 District staff members pre-

sent. Had we been playing the Mascot game, we would have easily taken all Mascots. I mention this just to 

let you know that even though Rene & I may not be able to attend every chapter 

event, you can bet we will be well represented by one of our very dedicated staff 

members.  

 

Until next time, ñHang on - weôre going for a rideò.  

 Bill & Rene Johnson  

 GWRRA, California District Directors  
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  MASCOTS 
Chapter Z has been busy this month!!!!!! 

 

CA1-Nôs Peanut 

CA1-Iôs Tiger 

CA1-Rôs Bear 

CA1-Kôs Koala Bear (not shown) 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1 

John  
Hackney 

2 
Dinner Ride 
Lone Star 
Steak House 
6:30 meet 
there 
Lk Elsinore 

3 
Bob & Mary 
Jenkins 

4 5 
Pam  
Kittinger  

6 
Chapter 
Gathering  
AMR to 
Pauma  
Casino 

7 
 

8 9 10 
Little Chun 
King 
6:30 meet 
there 
Temecula 

11 
 

12 
 

13 
Overnighter  
El Centro 
Air Show  
#1 at 
6:30am 
 

14 
Daylight 
Savings 
 
CA1-M 
Bake Sale 

15 16 
 

17 
Saint  
Patrick's 
Day 
Dale 
Sissung 

18 19 
 

20 

 

21 22 
Talaelei 
Shephard 
 
Mason Scott 

23 24 
Staff Meet-
ing Richies 
Diner 6:30 
 

25 
Linda Huff  
 
 
 
Steve & Jeannie 
Mason 

26 
Rally in the 
Valley 
Prim Casino 
Stateline 

27 
Rally in the 
Valley 
Prim Casino 
Stateline 
 
Bob & Su-Lin  
Sutherland 
 
 

28 
Ryan  
Kittinger  
 
George 
Jones 

29 30 31 
Bike Night  
Lk Elsinore 
6 to 8 
Meet there 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    1 

April Fools 
2 3Chapter 

Gathering  
AMR to Bor-
rego Springs 
Karen Wales 
Don Wilson 

4 5 6 Sam & 
Rachel  
Kittinger  

7 8 9 10 

11 
 

12 Mark 
Tepper 

13 
 

14 Johnny 
Russoõs 
#3 at 6:30  

15 Tom 
Stropes 

16 Baker to 
Vegas 
Overnighter   
CA1-L & CA1-Y 
Carlos & 
Pilar  
Martinez  
Ken & Linda 
Rucker 

17 Baker to 
Vegas 
CA1-L 
Larry Scott 
Su-Lin Suther-
land  

18 Baker to 
Vegas 
CA1-Y 

19 20 Tamiko 
Voros 

21 Staff 
Meeting 
6:30 at 
Richies 
Diner 

22 23 Mark & 
Kelly  
Gifford  

24 Dinner 
Ride to 
Cocky Bull 
#4 at 3:30  

25 CA1-Q 26 27 Danny 
Merritt  
 

28 Bike 
Night 6 to 8  
Lk Elsinore 
Meet there 

29 30 Claire 
Mack 
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